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On Friday, form teachers held Academic Counselling interviews focussed on students’ academic progress to date in 
2019.  The interviews look at students’ academic progress in their subjects and assessments, their academic goals 
for 2019, their career aspirations and intentions, and how they are managing themselves in terms of workload and 
other commitments.  This process is part of the ongoing support for students, and builds into the Conference Day in 
Term 2, where there will be an opportunity to further discuss student progress with the support of family/whānau. 
 
Parents and caregivers will receive further information about the Conference Day which will take place on Thursday 
9th May, Week 2, Term 2.  Please diary the date to ensure you put aside some time between 8.00am and 8.00pm to 
meet with your child’s Academic Counsellor on the 9th May.  
 
Monday night was the PTA’s Annual General meeting, which included the election of the committee.  Congratulations 
to Carolynne Som, who has been elected as President.  Chris Mackintosh was elected Treasurer, Shirley-Ann 
Griffiths as Secretary, and Rose Foster the Vice President.  Thank you to the parents/whānau who were present for 
this process to take place, and for their ongoing commitment and support of Papanui High School. 
 
The annual Courtyard concert was held on Thursday night, showcasing our highly talented musicians. This was the 
first of a large number of performances that our students will participate in during the year.  The evening was also an 
opportunity to launch the fundraising campaign to support the students’ trip to Sydney in 2020. 
 
As mentioned last week our teams did very well at Summer Tournament, including some outstanding successes.  
You can read a full report later in this newsletter. 
 
Please note:  Friday 12th April, will be the final day of a long and challenging term.  The school will be closing at 
approximately 12.25pm. 
 

 Jeff Smith 
Principal  

Seven Christchurch co-educational state secondary schools are consulting on the development or amendment of an 
enrolment scheme in order to prevent overcrowding. The schools are:  Burnside High School,  Haeata Community 
Campus, Hillmorton High School, Linwood College, Mairehau High School, Riccarton High School, and Papanui High 
School. 

More information on this process and an online survey to gather feedback can be found http://
shapingeducation.govt.nz/read-more-2/secondary-school-network-consultation at: www.shapingeducation.govt.nz...  

You can provide feedback through this online survey that will take approximately 15 minutes to complete, depending 
on how many schemes you wish to comment on. Before responding to the survey, please ensure you have read the 
FAQs and viewed the map(s) for any school(s) whose zone you wish to comment on.FAQs and viewed the map(s) 
for any school(s) whose zone you wish to comment on. 
 
There are also public meetings to gather feedback:  Our school is holding a public meeting on Tuesday 9

th
 April, 

from 7.00pm – 8.00pm in the school hall (please note this date has changed from previous publications, 
including the Ministry’s communications.  
 

Secondary School Network Consultation - Tuesday 9th April 

http://shapingeducation.govt.nz/read-more-2/secondary-school-network-consultation
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https://www.neighbourly.co.nz/c/07C3E8TCMhxENQ1CjBXk8rDrRosh2BsK98eoQh26MJeE43ALQlncgiO8MfIRm2OphV8X040A6G9J99ZJQfwOqXKt8hgfLVBcYu1Dr4OGPziTLf7l3UFujvy2Y09VivL85WM
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Chchsecondaryschools


School Photos 

Class and individual photo order forms have been distributed to form teachers and will 
be given to students over the next few form times. 
 
As we are working with a new provider this year, photo orders will be different from 
previous years.  Each student will have a unique identifier that will allow you to view, 
and order photos online.  
 
A small number of envelopes are available in the student office for those that wish to 
order the photos manually. 
 
                                                                        The order form will look like this. 
 
 
Please note that the school's free delivery period expires at midnight on Sunday the 
14th of April.   Photos ordered within that time frame will be delivered to school and 
distributed.  Photos ordered outside of that time frame will have an additional postage 
cost and will be posted home by Photolife. 

The outdoor area of the Barrington Plunket Clinic has been refreshed with help from some of our Year 12 students 
and the University of Canterbury (UC) Student Volunteer Army (SVA). 
  
In March, our students, alongside the UC SVA, and other Year 12’s from local schools, took on the project as part of 
the SVA’s Year 12 UCan programme. In a single morning the group painted fences and railings, and removed two 
trailer loads of waste and other items. A total of 320 kilograms of green waste was removed from the site – making a 
huge difference to the area available for development. 
  
Rebecca Brundell, Plunket Community Support 
Coordinator said “The students on the SVA UCan 
programme have done an amazing job and I cannot 
thank them enough. We would certainly not be able 
to get projects like this done without their support.” 
  
The UCan Year 12 programme encourages local 
secondary students to become leaders in their 
communities through volunteering, while being 
mentored by SVA members. Along with getting out 
and making a difference in the community, the Year 
12 students also got to learn more about the SVA, 
how it was founded, and the work it continues to do 
in the community. The students will also be 
challenged with coming up with a project idea that 
they would like to implement within their own school 
and/or community. 
 
 

Above:  Sophie Hamilton, Cushla Barriball, Hannah Lemon and Reant Renolla 

Students Pitch in to help Plunket 



The Week Ahead 

APRIL 
Monday 8      
       
Tuesday 9  Year 12 Discovery Day @ UC 
  7.00pm – MOE Consultation meeting  
 
Wednesday 10  Jnr - 2 weekly engagement reports 
  Olympian visit – 1m 
  Year 11OE Rock trip  
      
Thursday 11  GSC22S trip – all day 
 
Friday 12  End of Term 1  
  PED31F Kayak trip – leave am 
  School finishes at end of Period 4 

To keep you updated with news from the CDHB re the measles outbreak in Canterbury.   
 
To help contain Canterbury’s measles outbreak a wider group of people are now eligible to receive a second MMR 
vaccination. 
 
As well continuing to provide the vaccine to those aged 12 months to 28 years old who have never been vaccinated, 
Canterbury DHB is extending the availability of a second dose of MMR vaccine to: 

all those aged 12 months – 28 years 
caregivers of infants aged up to 12 months 
those between 29 and 50 who work with children 
 

Extending the second dose to these groups recognises the importance of stopping the transmission of measles 
amongst young people. 
 
Please don’t export measles these school holidays. The measles virus is incredibly infectious. If you are travelling 
these holiday’s please make sure your tamariki are fully vaccinated before departing.  It takes two weeks for a 
person to be fully immune after a vaccination, so please contact your GP team about vaccination as soon as you 
can. 
More information on the measles can be found at www.cph.co.nz/news-events 
 
Please find below the latest update from the CDHB 

Measles Update 

http://www.cph.co.nz/news-events


A Message from the Canterbury District Health Board 

28 March 2019 
 
Canterbury Measles Outbreak – Information for schools 
 
Measles is spreading in Canterbury. It is a highly infectious virus that can be life threatening.  Complications occur in 
about one in three people, and for them measles can be serious, even fatal. 
 
What are the symptoms? 
Measles symptoms are a: 

1. Cough or runny nose or conjunctivitis AND 
2. Fever above 38.5c AND 
3. A rash 
 
If you’re unwell with measles-like symptoms, stay home and telephone your GP team for advice any time of day or 
night.  Please do not go to your GP in person as you may spread the illness to others.  Anyone with measles needs 
to be isolated from the time they become ill until 5 days after the rash has appeared. 
 
Who is protected from measles? 
People who have had two MMR vaccinations (typically given at 15 months and 4 years) are immune from measles.  
People born before 1969 will have been exposed to the measles virus and will have acquired immunity.  
 
Those born between 1969 and 1990 are considered to have a good level of protection.  This group were offered one 
measles vaccine and evidence suggests that one dose of MMR protects 95% of people from developing measles. 
 
Who are the priorities for vaccination? 
The most effective way to stop the spread of measles is to vaccinate those aged 12 months to 28 years who have 
never received the MMR vaccine. 
 
To prevent the transmission of measles, and to protect those most a risk of developing serious complications from 
measles, from 28 March 2019 a wider group of people became eligible to receive a second MMR vaccine. 

 all those aged 12 months - 28 years 

 caregivers of infants aged up to 12 months 

 those aged between 29 - 50 who work with children 

 
What happens if there’s been a case of measles in a school or early childhood education centre? 
Most students in Canterbury have good immunity against measles. 
 
If there is a confirmed case and a risk of transmission, health authorities will advise contacts of the case who are 
susceptible - including those who have never been vaccinated and those who have had only one vaccine - to stay 
away until they are given the all clear. 
 
As a general rule, a contact is considered someone who has been in the same room as a confirmed measles case 
(while the case was infectious) up to one hour after the case was there. 
 
Should students attend outside of school events? 
Students who are feeling unwell with measles-like symptoms, or who are not fully vaccinated against the measles, 
should avoid events as there will be a risk of either catching or ‘passing on’ measles. 
 
More information about measles is available at: http://www.immune.org.nz  

http://www.immune.org.nz


Sport News 

Student Achievements 
 
Developing Sox U15 Boys’ Squad 
Congratulations to Jacob Neale, and Nikau Barbarich, on their selection into the NZ Developing Sox U15 Boys’ 
Softball Squad.  The squad will attend a 3-day camp up in Upper Hutt in May. 
 
Touch NZ U18 Youth Trans Tasman Trial 
Congratulations to Jayda Stewart on being selected to trial for the U18 Youth Trans Tasman Touch Team. She will 
attend the trial on the 5-7

th
 July in Auckland. 

 
ICF Junior World Championships 
Congratulations to Jess Nisbet (Year 13) who has been selected to represent NZ in kayaking at the ICF Junior World 
Champs to be held in Romania in August. 

 
 
Have you competed in a Sports Competition lately? Send your story and results (with pictures if possible) to Kirsten 
in the Sports Office – hlk@papanui.school.nz  
This is a great way to showcase what our students are doing outside of school in sport with our community. 
 
School sports news 
Interschool Dressage Event 
“Three Papanui High students entered as individuals in the Interschool’s Dressage equestrian event held at McLeans 
Island. All riders completed in two dressage tests during the day, and achieved good results in their classes.  Caitlyn 
Ford competed with the school team for the first time coming 15th and 17th, Alyssa Harnett came 4th and 7

th
, and 

Caitlin Shrimpton was 6th and 9th. When you consider the classes have 25-30 riders they have done very well.  We 
are all looking forward to the next event later in the year.” 
Ms Andrea Gallop – TIC Equestrian 

  
 
Summer Tournament Week 2019 
Four teams competed in the 2019 Summer Tournament Week. Our Premier Girls’ Volleyball Team competed for the 
first time at the New Zealand Secondary Schools’ Volleyball Championships in Palmerston North, the Senior B Girls’ 
Volleyball Team competed in the Satellite Volleyball Championships here in Christchurch, the Girls’ Waterpolo Team 
played in the South Island Secondary Schools’ Waterpolo Championships in Christchurch, and the Boys’ Softball 
Team competed in the South Island Secondary Schools’ Softball Championships also here in Christchurch. 
 
Results for each team as follows: 
 
Premier Girls Volleyball Team – NZSS Championships 
The Premier Volleyball Girls’ team travelled up to Palmerston North to compete in the National Secondary Schools’ 
Volleyball competition. The team: Holly Palmer, Izzy Orr, Mor Oajwajee, Kala Burgess, Hannah-Grace Horton, Kyra 
Elliott, Molly Smallman-Kitto, Sophie Wroth, Jessie Dalton, and Amber Wisenski, were accompanied by coaches Joel 
Martin and Fran Edmondson. Their first round started off great as they won all three of their pool games against 
Spotswood College, Te Aroha College, and Waiopehu.  
 
 

mailto:hlk@papanui.school.nz


“This put us first in our pool and meant we would be in Division 5. We knew our next games would be tougher but we 
stepped up the challenge and managed to win two out of our next three games, meaning we had made it to the 
quarter finals. We knew our quarter final against Waitara would be a challenge and we put up a good fight but 
unfortunately lost it in the fifth set of a nail-biting game. Although we were disappointed we hadn’t reached our goal 
of top 4, we didn’t let it dishearten us ,and we won our next game against Naenae, which meant we would play off for 
5th and 6th. This last game was really important for the Year 13ss Holly, Jessie, Mor, and Hannah as this would be 
our last ever volleyball game wearing the Papanui uniform. Although we lost, the team were extremely happy with 
the result of 6th place as this had been our first Nationals tournament and we were very proud to be representing 
Papanui. Overall, everyone had a fantastic time during the week filled with games, bonding, running laps (for missing 
our serves) and the social. We would like to thank Joel and Fran for their amazing hardwork and commitment to our 
team and Kirsten for organising this fantastic trip.” 
Holly Palmer – Team Captain 
 
Vs Spotwood College 3-2 
Vs Te Aroha College 3-0 
Vs Waiopehu College 3-1 
Vs Nayland College B 3-1 
Vs Tarawera High School 3-1 
Vs STAC B 0-3 
Vs Waitara High School 2-3 (Quarter Final) 
Vs Naenae College 0-3 (Semi Final) 
Vs Cashmere High School 0-3 
Placed 6

th
 in 5

th
 Division 

 
Senior Girls Volleyball Team – Satellite Championships 
Vs Logan Park 3-0 
Vs Opihi College 3-1 
Vs STAC Junior 3-0 
Vs Hillmorton 1-3 
Vs Linwood 3-1 (Semi Final) 
Vs Hillmorton 1-3 (Final) 
Placed 2

nd
 in Division 2. 

Thank you to Peng Tay on coaching this team throughout the season and during this tournament – your time and 
effort is very much appreciated. 

 
 
Girls Waterpolo Team – SISS Championships 
Played games against Rangi Ruru, Columba College, Marlborough Girls, 
Southland Girls’ , Villa Maria College, Burnside High School, and St 
Hilda's Collegiate. 
The team’s best game of the tournament was against Burnside High 
School 2-5. 
Games were played between Jellie Park and QE2 pools. 
Thank you to Ms Heather McMillan and Ms Alex Boyd for coaching and 
managing the team throughout the tournament. 
 
 
 

 



Boys Softball Team – SISS Championships 
Vs Ashburton College 10-5 
Vs Ellesmere College 10-0 
Vs Burnside High School 16-1 
Vs Riccarton High School 21-3 
Vs Shirley Boys 5-3 
Vs Dunstan High School 3-9 
Vs Southland Boys 5-1 
Vs Shirley Boys (Semi Final) 14-1 
Vs Dunstan High School (Final) 4-3 
Placed 1

st
 in South Islands Secondary School Competition 

Congratulations to Nikau Barbarich named MVP of the team for the Tournament. 
Thank you to Mr Liam Campfens for coaching the team and to all the parents that supported Liam in officiating at the 
games and supporting on the sideline. 

  

  
Photos by “Debbie Barker Photography” 
 
South Island Secondary School Athletics 
Championships 
Last weekend a team of 10 students and 3 staff 
travelled up to Nelson to compete at the South Island 
Secondary Schools’ Athletics Championships. A great 
weekend enjoyed by all with some fantastic results. 
Thank you to Mrs Sharon Scott, Mr Liam Kennedy, 
and Mr Mike Boswell, for travelling with the team and 
to parents who supported the event. 
 
Results as follows: 
Frances Stevenson – U16 Girls, 2

nd
 High Jump, 4

th
 80m Hurdles 

Thomas Logopati – Open Boys 1
st
 3km Race Walk 

Reuben Anguisaca – Bland – Junior Para Boys, 1
st
 100m, 200m, 400m, Long Jump 

Samuel Pethig – Junior Para Boys: 1
st
 Shot Put, Discus, 2

nd
 100m, 200m 

Jacob Lowson – Senior Para Boys: 1
st
 100m, 200m, 400m, 4x100m Relay 

Michael Davies – Senior Para Boys: 1
st
 4x100m Relay, 3

rd
 100m, 4

th
 200m 

Carl Te Tone Huia – Senior Para Boys: 1
st
 4x100m Relay, 2

nd
 Shot Put, 3

rd
 400m, 4

th
 200m 

Finn Walker – Senior Para Boys: 1
st
 4x100m Relay, 2

nd
 400m, Discus, 3

rd
 200m 

Liam Pasfield – Senior Para Boys: 1
st
 Discus, Javelin, 2

nd
 Long Jump 

Elaina Asi – Senior Para Girls: 1
st
 100m, Shot Put, 2

nd
 200m 



 
  

   

 
 
Monday Rock Climbing Sessions 
Every Monday from 2:45 – 4pm students have been attending Papanui High School exclusive Rock Climbing 
sessions at the Papanui Youth Development Trust. Students can attend their first session free to see what it is all 
about and then it is $9.50 per session after that. 
Sessions are open for Term 2 also so register at the link below if you would like to attend: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdrIRe9MjJSCfgDkPZaoFDo_M9UDxi0nUFHjzPtJDU0UdFv6A/
viewform?usp=sf_link  

  
   
Important Dates/ Notices 

 Summer Sport fees are now overdue – students signed up for Winter sport that have not paid for summer 

sport in Term 1 will not be able to enter. 

 Winter Sport registrations closed today – if you have not registered but would like to be considered for a sport/ 

team please email hlk@papanui.school.nz – please note spaces may be limited. 

 Students keen to compete in the Canterbury Secondary School Road Race Champs on Thursday 9
th
 May 

please see me in the sports office or email at hlk@papanui.school.nz by Wednesday. 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdrIRe9MjJSCfgDkPZaoFDo_M9UDxi0nUFHjzPtJDU0UdFv6A/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdrIRe9MjJSCfgDkPZaoFDo_M9UDxi0nUFHjzPtJDU0UdFv6A/viewform?usp=sf_link
mailto:hlk@papanui.school.nz
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My School, My Success, My Responsibility 
Tōku Kura, Tōku Tiketike, Tōku Haepapa  

 
Kirsten Hill 
Sports Coordinator 
hlk@papanui.school.nz  

 
  

 

 

Support Papanui High School PTA!!! 

Get your new Entertainment Membership today. 

  
The 2019 | 2020 Entertainment Memberships are here, with exclusive offers for everything you love 
to do. It’s our best Membership yet, packed with amazing offers for activities, attractions, shopping, 
travel and all kinds of tasty treats - from cool cafes to fabulous fine dining. 
  
With Entertainment there are thousands of experiences you can enjoy, while raising funds 
for the things you care about. 

 

 
 

  

SUPPORT US NOW. 

 

 
  

  
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 

Papanui High School PTA 
Carolynne Som 

0275237901 
candwsom@xtra.co.nz 

mailto:hlk@papanui.school.nz
https://www.entbook.co.nz/1371p69
mailto:candwsom@xtra.co.nz

